Friday, March 2nd, 2001

Dear Neighbor,

As you may have heard, there is an initiative in town to address the issue of traffic speeding up and down Main Street and other tributary streets.  A committee has assembled to respond to this issue by hand-painting the various signs you now see near South Street, at the Post Office and on or near the commons.

A meeting has been called at the Grange to have an open discussion.  We invite you personally to this meeting, as you live on Main Street and may have a more personal involvement with the outcome of the meeting.

The issue is as follows:

· Some vehicles do speed through town. Both cars and trucks. Some people feel this is a serious threat and should be addressed with serious measures.  Some feel it is not so serious, but that something should be done. Others feel that there is no problem, and no changes should be implemented.

· A weighing station on I-91 will be opening up soon. Trucks will be taking 47 north to by-pass this weigh station, so there'll be more truck traffic.  Taking some measures to slow traffic down may make Main Street less convenient, and thus may divert some of this traffic up 63 and over Swamp Road or Turnpike Road.  This may not be fair.

· The Greenfield Road bridge is slated for repair soon, coupled with a widening and straightening of Greenfield Road to make a truck route. This could potentially permanently increase the amount of truck and commuter traffic through town.

· The amount of changes proposed for Main Street range from ripping up the road and completely re-vamping how Main Street flows (ie; zig-zagging all the way up past the Grange) to simply having more police presence at the Post Office or a blinking light or a stop sign… or nothing.  They vary.  Keep in mind that any major changes will mean road construction in front of your house for a period of time.

We want your input.  Please visit the library on Monday or Wednesday and ask to review the presentation handout, or visit on the web: " www.MontagueMA.net/traffic/ ".  At the meeting we may ask all the Main Street residents to stand up and indicate their feelings on traffic flowing by their house.  If you have an opinion, this will be your opportunity to share it.  If you don't have an opinion, you are not obligated to do anything.

In any case, please consider coming.

Thanks,

Montague Residents Concerned About High Speed Traffic

P.O. Box 52, Montague Center

e-mail: traffic@montaguema.net


